
 TOWN OF LANGDON 

 

APPROVED SELECTBOARD MINUTES 

May 11th, 2020 

7:00 Meeting called to Order by Chairman Nate Chaffee. 

The Board reviewed and accepted minutes from the April 27th Meeting as written.  

 

Nate Chaffee reviewed the Town Calendar. The Board noted that there will not be a Memorial Day Celebration this year 

at the Meetinghouse. The Board will meet again on June 1st.  

 

 

Recognition of Visitors: 

The Board welcomed Greg Chaffee, Fire Chief. Greg discussed the stipend for volunteers at the Fire Station. The State will 

send the Town a check in the amount of $10,800 under a grant for first respnders. The Town will then disperse the money to 

the volunteers through payroll. Lou mentioned that the Town does not need to have a meeting to accept the monies under the 

RSAs. Greg had the paperwork for the Grant complete and will send it to the State. The Board thanked Greg. 

The Board then welcomed Virginia Foote, Emergency Manager. Virginia noted that she needs a letter from the Selectboard, 

on letterhead, requesting the reimbursement of funds for the equipment purchased under the Warm Zone Grant for active 

shooter incidents. Virginia also said that she is still monitoring the COVID situation. She said that they had set up the High 

School for mobile testing but the State decided to keep most mobile sights on the east coast where  the number of cases  is 

higher. Virginia also mentioned putting info on the website to let residents know where they can go to get tested and where 

businesses can obtain PPE. She said that there is an abundance of grant money out there . The Board thanked Virginia.  

Old Business: 

1. The Board reviewed and signed an updates abatement for Antioch College from the Tax Collector.  

New Business: 

1. The Board reviewed and signed an intent to cut.   

2. The Board reviewed and signed two Timber Tax bills for the Tax Collector. 

3. The Board discussed money from the State.  

4. The Board reviewed and signed a contract for the audit with Roberts & Greene. 

5. The Board reviewed an application for a Veteran’s credit. Some of the paperwork was missing so they did not sign. 

6. Lou discussed that Holden Hill is set to be paved the second week in June. The Board discussed any savings the Town could expect 

due to the cost of oil going down. Lou said that the asphalt companies are usually the last to lower their prices and the savings might 

not be there. 

7. Lou also mentioned that he and Dennis had met with Melanson’s about the slate roof on the Meetinghouse. The Town needs to 

notify LCHIP if they are intending to apply for a grant. Lou said that Melanson’s will provide two proposals- one to strip to plywood 

and the other to save as many slates as possible and fill in with new ones. Lou was not sure how much an analysis would cost for the 

project but it would be necessary for the grant.  



8. The Board reviewed and signed Payroll. 

9. The Board reviewed and signed Orders.  

8:15 Move to Adjourn.  (Lou, Devin) 

 

Respectfully submitted by Jessica Jarvis 


